Senior Citizen Advisory Committee (SCAC) Minutes
Tuesday, May 30, 2017

Present: Brenda Cooley, Bunny Fitzgerald, Jeannette Grotke, Karen Haseley (City
Liason) Henry Haslinger (chair elect), Ed Hickey, Frank Peariman, Betty Timer
(secretary), Paula Williams (chair), Silke Pope (Council Liaison)

Absent: Bernard Robbs, David West
Guests: Ronnie Scotkin, Marti Galvin

The meeting was called to order at 3:30 by Chair, Paula Williams. The agenda was
approved (moved by Jeannette Grotke, and seconded by Brenda Cooley.) The minutes
of the meeting on April 25,2017 were approved as amended (moved by Bunny
Fitzgerald and seconded by Frank Pearlman.)

OLD BUSINESS:

FORA/GAIL update: June 22 is the next produce distribution at Green Ridge House at
2:30. Here is the list of future dates there: July 27, August 24, and September 28.

Widowed Persons update: The next session will occur in October. No other details are
available.

Not For Seniors Only: “Continuum of Care- What Are The Next Steps” session is on
Saturday, June 3 at 1:00. The sin-ups are coming in very slowly. Members were asked
to encourage people to register to attend. It was noted that the City’s advertisement did
not ask for preregistration of attendees although Henry’s article did include this fact.
Ronnie Scotkin requested the Committee consider moving the Open Forum to an
evening or Sunday in the future.

Contribution/Recognition Committee update: Henry Haslinger, SCAC representative,
explained the process that he and the committee did to prepare the necessary
recommendations to City Council for groups who submitted the proper forms. Silke
Pope felt that the process made it easier for Council to make the decisions concerning
funding and recognition groups. This process will occur next year again.

ANNOUNCEMENTS: Karen shared a notice from Doctor’s Hospital inviting people to
join them in their ribbon cutting and donor appreciation for the new Wellness on
Wheels Mobile Clinic on Thursday, June 15 from11:00AM to 1:00 PM at the hospital.

The next meeting is August 22, 2017 at 3:30pm

There was a motion to adjourn (moved by Henry Haslinger and seconded by Betty
Timer.)

Respectfully submitted,
Betty Timer (Secretary)



